
WHAT A TERM!! 

As we crawl through the last 
few days of a very unusual 
term, it is amazing to reflect on 
all the events that have taken 
place, even in the context of 
such a difficult time.  Many 
thanks for all your continuing 
support; we have been so 
pleased to have been able to 
welcome parents into school 
safely to share in some of 
these. 

 

YEAR 6 OVERNIGHT CAMP 

What a time was had by all!  Mr 
Bareham, Mrs Stranger and Mrs 
Stocker put the Year 6s through 
their paces during the day with a 
series of outdoor activities which 
embraced all kinds of skills– head-
dresses were made, some brilliant 
outdoor artistic installations were 
erected, a scavenger hunt took 
place in the Nuttery and there 
were all kind of high jinxes with 
parachutes.   

Then we feasted on fish and chips 
in the evening, and cooked 
marshmallows and home-made 
bread over a camp fire.  Sadly, we 
couldn’t put the tents up due to an 
awful forecast, but I don’t think 
there was any less fun indoors– 
just don’t tell anyone about the 
hide and seek game around the 
school-Sshhhh! 

 

SUFFOLK DAY 

This was our first trip out as a 
school for the last sixteen months
– it felt very strange to all be walk-
ing down to the park.  Still, this is 
exactly what we did where we 
gathered to see the local dignitar-
ies and the Countess of Easton 
walk in procession to the Market 
Square.  Our older children actual-
ly followed the procession and 
then waited to hear the Suffolk 
Medal being presented to two 
local recipients.  Then Eleanor in 
Year 6 presented the Countess 
with a bouquet of flowers.   

We were very proud of Bella in 
Year 6 and Ben in Year 5 who 
were also interviewed by Radio 
Suffolk earlier on in the morning.  
They did very well, speaking 
about our involvement with Cots-
wold Archaeology in virtual work-
shops organised by Mrs Beers 
earlier this term.  Some of you 
may have seen some pieces of 
work, inspired by these work-
shops, exhibited in a shop front 
and then in the church. 

 

CHOOSING DAY 

This was the brainwave of the 
School Council who wanted to raise 
money towards regenerating the 
school wildlife area.  Children in 
each class paid a small donation to 
choose their lessons, their outfit for 
the day and even their school din-
ner, thanks to the support of Julie 
and Donna, the school cooks.   

This was so popular that we hope 
this might become at least an annu-
al event.  Donations were incredibly 
generous and Mrs Stranger, as our 
resident Forest School Expert, has 
loads of ideas as to how to make 
this area much more usable by the 
school.    

 

FARM TRIP 

Year 1 visited Hollowtree Farm at 
the end of June.  They had a great 
time, fraternising with various furry 
friends and generally just enjoying 
their first school trip for over a year.  
Adults reported the behaviour as 
being excellent, and we are really 
looking forward to taking other clas-
ses out next term. 

 

SPORTS WEEK 

See separate report from Mr Bare-
ham on the next page. 

 

WE’LL MEET AGAIN 

My goodness– what a perfor-
mance...the children really sur-
passed themselves, especially in 
front of a masked audience.  We felt 
so proud of them, and so pleased 
that they finally have had an oppor-
tunity to show off their acting and 
singing skills, for the Year 6s, this 
was the last opportunity before they 
leave the school. 

 

MUSIC CONCERT 

Again, nerves were probably in-
creased due to the lack of perfor-
mances during the last sixteen 
months, but the children played 

brilliantly.  We had guitarists, 
pianists, violinists and for the 
first time (thanks to Mrs. McIv-
or’s recorder club), recorder 
players.  We were treated to an 
eclectic collection of pieces, 
even featuring a very impressive 
rock performance by Ridley in 
Year 5!  Rock on, Ridley!! 

 

There is no doubt that pupils 
and staff are now very ready 
for a Summer break after a 
long and exhausting term.  I 
would like to thank Parents 
and Carers for their continu-
ing support and partnership 
as we strive to offer the very 
best for your children.  It is 
testament to the strength of 
our strong relationships that 
we have got through this time 
and have come out the other 
end still smiling. 

I know you will join me in of-
fering my heartfelt thanks to 
our dedicated and resourceful 
staff team, who have bent 
over backwards to ensure that 
children’s education has been 
as seamless as humanly pos-
sible but also that children 
and families have been sup-
ported in this transitional 
term.   

Lastly, I would like to wish 
yourselves and your families 
a relaxing and carefree sum-
mer break, so that we all meet 
together refreshed in Septem-
ber! 

 

Rebecca Loader 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

A Whirlwind of Events!  

Thursday, July 15th, 2021 



 

 
 
 
 
To kick start Sports Week, we had Will Chapman in from Sudbury Rugby Club in to teach two 
session to KS2 children on Monday before Mr Wilson ran short cricket taster sessions across 
the school on Tuesday. It is great to be able to offer the children such opportunities with spe-
cialist coaches and it was clear to see how much they enjoyed themselves and progressed over 
the session.  

On Wednesday we had inflatables in for KS1 
who enjoyed having fun with their friends whilst 
burning off some energy. All the teachers said 
how much they enjoyed themselves and it was 
great to see huge smiles on their faces at the 
end of the year.  

Throughout the week, children in Year 5 were 
undertaking their cycling proficiency course and 
(unlike Year 6 earlier in the term) had some 
great weather. Children said they enjoyed the 
course and have gained in confidence and un-
derstanding of cycling on the road.  

Thursday and Friday were track and field 
events. Year 6 led the field events on Thursday 
and did a great job demonstrating and support-
ing the event. It was great to have parents in on 
Friday supporting the track events. The reintro-
duction of egg and spoon, 3-legged race and 
sack race gave sports day a nostalgic feeling and it was so lovely to see smiles on children’s 
faces and hear the cheering of parents.   

Thanks to all those involved in making Sports Week so successful.  

 
FINAL POINTS (SPORTS DAY IN BRACKETS): 
 
1st: Clarence 2447 
2nd: Pashler 2176 
3rd: Castle 2169 
4th: Nethergate 2086 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The burgundy polo shirts, jumpers, cardigans and burgundy/gold ties are available from the school supplier, Good-
ies, via a link on our website; only jumpers, cardigans and polo shirts produced by this company will be acceptable in 
order to maintain consistency of colour and style.    

 

Naming of clothing 

We encourage parents to name all items of clothing with sewn-in name tags or permanent pen.   

PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS UNIFORM POLICY WILL BE THE EXPECTATION FROM SEPTEMBER; IT WILL BE 
CHECKED RIGOROUSLY AND MUST BE ADHERED TO AT ALL TIMES.   

THIS INCLUDES NO NAIL VARNISH, NO TEMPORARY TATTOOS AND HAIR AS STATED ABOVE.   

PLEASE BEAR THIS IN MIND IF YOU ARE CONSIDERING A FASHIONABLE HAIR CUT OR COLOUR FOR 
YOUR CHILD THAT MAY NOT HAVE GROWN OUT BY SEPTEMBER. 

 



 

 

AUTUMN 2021 Return to School 

 Information for Parents and Carers 

Class Arrange-
ments 

We will be resuming school with normal class arrangements.  Classes will come together during break and 
lunchtimes and assemblies. 

Entry and Exit 
points and times 

 Entry 

School start time will revert to 8.45am.  All classes will line up on the top playground.  A member of staff will 
be on the playground from 8.35am and children should not enter the school site before this time.  From 
8.40am teachers will be standing on the playground to welcome their classes.  Children should be lined up in 
their classes on the top playground by 8.45am when classes will walk into school.  Acorn class parents can 
take their children directly to the classroom gate by 8.40am where they will be met by a member of the Acorn 
team.  We will be retaining the one-way system for parents as this reduces congestion and bottle-necks. 

Gates will be locked promptly at 8.50am, so parents should ensure that they allow enough time, when drop-
ping off younger children, to be able to exit the site. 

Children arriving after 8.50am should be dropped off at the school office where they will be marked as late in 
the register.  Anyone arriving after 9am will be marked as Unauthorised late.  Punctuality is essential in help-
ing the children to feel that they have started the day in the correct way with the rest of the class. 

If you have an urgent message for your child’s teacher, please contact the office or speak to the member of 
staff on the gate.  It is important that teachers focus on their class lines to ensure that children do not wander 
off the playground. 

  

Exiting the School 

The school will operate a staggered exit procedure as normal.  Parents should wait on the bottom playground.  
Reception children will be dismissed from the class for the first term.  Once children are dismissed from the 
top playground, they can walk down to join parents on the bottom playground.  Please remember that we will 
not be dismissing children from Year 3 and below to parents standing outside the gate.  Dogs are not 
permitted within the school grounds. 

 Exit Times 

Acorn (Reception class): 3.00pm 

Beech and Cedar (Years 1 and 2): 3.05pm 

Elm and Hazel (Years 3 and 4): 3.10pm 

Larch and Oak class (Years 5 and 6): 3.15pm 

The office staff will collect the bus and taxi children at the end of the day as usual. 

Year 5 and 6 children will be allowed to walk home unaccompanied during the first half of term, before the 
clocks go back, but will need written permission to do so- this will need to be renewed each year. 

Parents and Carers should not use the staff carpark unless a prior arrangement with the Headteacher 
has been made. 

Extra-Curricular 
Clubs and Instru-
mental Tuition 

A timetable will be sent out at the end of September.  Instrumentalists will be contacted separately with details 
of individual tuition.  Whole-class clarinet teaching will continue for Year 5. 

Information 
Evening 

Parents will be invited into school to meet their child’s new class teacher on Thursday, 9th September.  More 
details will follow. 

Medication Please ensure that medication is dropped off at the school office as usual with the appropriate permission 
forms. 

Absences Please report absence as usual.  If your child or anyone within their household shows signs of Covid-19, then 
they must not attend school- please follow the current guidance for isolation. 

  
Equipment WATER BOTTLES ARE ESSENTIAL.  In KS2, children may bring in a named pencilcase; these should not be 

too big.  PE kits should be brought into school on the first day of term.  Children can then take these home 
periodically to be washed.  Children can bring in a school bag or book bag in which to carry their possessions 
to and from the site.  Whatever the weather, all children need to have a named, waterproof coat in school. 

 
Reading and 
Library Books 

These will be sent home as normal. 

  





Thank you to all who completed the Survey Monkey questionnaire 

on Online Learning which was sent out by Mr. Davies last week.  

We are pleased to conclude from the survey that the overwhelming 

majority of parents and carers were satisfied or very satisfied with 

the provision laid on by the school and our communication with 

and support for families. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Just a few photos of our 

our lovely Leav-

ers…..goodbye and 

good luck, Year 6! 








